AT A COUNTY COMMISSION CONTINUED AND HELD FOR PENDLETON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA, AT THE COURTHOUSE THEREOF, ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2019.
PRESENT:  COMMISSIONERS GENE McCONNELL, CARL HEVENER AND CAROLE HARTMAN. 
   ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF GENERAL COUNTY FUND:

Check No. 30757 - 30781
$24,847.93
   ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF COAL SEVERANCE FUND:

Check No. 200028
$128.93
  ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF 911 FUND:

Check Nos. 3193 - 3196
$275.23
  ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF HOME CONFINEMENT FUND:

Check No.  237
$118.75
ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF PENDLETON COUNTY COMMUNITY BUILDING FUND:

Check Nos. 1144 - 1145
$503.51
  ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF CLINTON HEDRICK COMMUNITY BUILDING FUND:

Check Nos. 1063 - 1065
$416.01
Minutes of the November 5, 2019 meeting of the County Commission were unanimously approved.

Maintenance:

The electricians are converting all the lights in the Courthouse to use led light bulbs.  They will be more cost effective than the old fluorescent bulbs.
Karen Pitsenbarger, County Administrator, stated that the Phase 1 fire suppression system grant was approved in the amount of $100,000.  The Commission will need to advertise for an architect to come up with the schematics for the system.

The Commissioners did not agree with the 911 Telecommunicator Resolution from Kanawha County.  Gene McConnell and Carole Hartman drafted a resolution specific to Pendleton County recognizing the Pendleton County 911 dispatchers as 911 Public Safety Telecommunicators.  Carl Hevener made a motion, vote unanimous, to approve the resolution.

Resolution
WHEREAS, because 911 Public Safety Telecommunicators serve 24 hours per day, seven days per week, as do firefighters, law enforcement officers and emergency medical service workers; and

WHEREAS, 911 Public Safety Telecommunicators handle the emergency 911 calls that save lives, protect property and ensure the safety of our community during weather and other emergency events; and

WHEREAS. 911 Public Safety Telecommunicators answer 911 emergency calls around-the-clock whereby promptly dispatching field first responders to said emergency situations for the callers; and

WHEREAS, to honor the men and women who serve in these positions, we recognize these individuals throughout Pendleton County by proclaiming to consider them "911 Public Safety Telecommunicators. "

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Pendleton County Commission hereby proclaims that this Resolution goes into effect immediately upon adoption.

Presented by the Pendleton County Commission this 19th day of November 2019.
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The Commission discussed options on assisting the Senior Center.  Carole Hartman recommended that the Commission pay for the required inspections and food service dues plus mowing at the Riverton Senior Center (the Town of Franklin maintenance crew will take care of the mowing at the Franklin site), which would amount to approximately $7,000.  Carl Hevener recommended that they also pay for floor cleaning and buffing for an approximate total of over $8,000.  Gene McConnell mentioned that the Franklin site is also having issues with the air conditioning system and Janice Lantz, Director of the Pendleton Senior and Family Services, added that they have been informed that the sprinkler system could fail at any time.  Janice clarified that their funding is based on a formula that the State uses and any funding the County Commission gives them will not affect this formula.  After further discussion, Carl Hevener made a motion, vote unanimous, to give the Senior Center $10,000 to be used towards utilities, required inspections, and flood insurance and to receive an annual statement from the Senior Center showing where the funds were spent.
Janice also mentioned that the 5310 application she had submitted for an additional vehicle and radios for all the vehicles was amended to remove the request for radios.  She has not yet had any official confirmation if the funding for the vehicle has been approved.  The County Commission had approved at their June 18, 2019 meeting to pay for the 20% match on the grant.
Carole Hartman made a motion, vote unanimous to approve the following board appointments and re-appointments for terms beginning January 1, 2020.  
Appointments:

911 Advisory Board   -   Carl Williams – 3-year term
Farmland Protection Board   -   At large – Traci Hickson – 4-year term






  Non-farmer citizen – Rick Wagoner – 4-year term

Re-Appointments:

Board of Health   -    Bob Grimm – 5-year term and Carmen Rexrode – 1-year term

Board of Parks & Recreation   -   Dave Basagic, Junior Roberson, Kent Gardiner, Rick 


   Wagoner – 1-year terms; Frankie Roberson and Bob Armentrout – 2-year terms
Building Commission   -    Matt Harper and Jeff Bowers – 4-year terms

Pendleton County Economic Development Authority   -   Joan Ashley, Ryan Boggs,


   and Dayne Davis – 3-year terms

Library   -   Paula Waggy – 5-year term

North Eastern Regional Emergency Management Service (NEREMS)   -   


  
  Paul Mallow – 1-year term
Potomac Headwaters RC&D   -   Carl Hevener – 2-year term

Workforce Investment Board (WIB)   -   Carole Hartman – 1-year term
A list of 2018 real estate purchased by the State and individuals for taxes was reviewed by the Commission, approved and filed in the County Clerk’s Office.

Notice was received from the State Tax Department that Carolyn B. Sponaugle, Assessor of Pendleton County has substantially complied with the “assessor’s additional duties” as delineated in West Virginia Code §7-7-6a entitling her to additional compensation of $15,000.00 as provided in the WV Code §7-7-6b.

The Sheriff’s monthly financial statements for September and October 2019 were reviewed.  
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THE FOLLOWING APPOINTMENTS OF ADMINISTRATORS, EXECUTORS, ETC., DONE BY THE CLERK IN VACATION OF THE COMMISSION, WERE THIS DAY PRESENTED TO THE COMMISSION, APPROVED AND CONFIRMED.
The appointment of Nicole Miller as Administratrix in the Estate of Alan R. Miller, Sr., deceased. Bond in the amount of $5,000.00.

The appointment of Glenn T. Andrews as Administrator in the Estate of Brenda Ann Andrews, deceased. Bond in the amount of $2,000.00 with Carlton Lynn Warner as Surety.

THE FOLLOWING SETTLEMENTS OF ACCOUNTS WERE THIS DAY PRESENTED TO THE COMMISSION, APPROVED AND ORDERED RECORDED AND FILED:

Daisy M. Hedrick, as Executrix of the Estate of Kenny L. Hedrick, deceased; Waiver of Final Settlement

Vanessa Bennett, as Administratrix of the Estate of Robert Bruce Bennett, deceased; Affidavit and Waiver of Final Settlement

There were no Exonerations.

Karen Pitsenbarger mentioned that Brooke Alt had concerns about leaving the loose rolls of toilet paper on the backs of the commodes.  She said that people sometimes use them to stick their needles in.  Karen will check into getting prices for the plastic dispensers that can only be accessed by a key.
ORDERED THAT COMMISSION DO ADJOURN UNTIL TUESDAY, DECEMBER 3, 2019.


_______________________________

                                                                             President
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